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COUNCIL REPORT 

TO: CITY MANAGER DATE: 2015 September 14 

FROM: DIRECTOR, HUMAN RESOURCES 

SUBJECT: RETIREMENTS 

PURPOSE: To inform Council of the following retirements from January to June 2015. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1. THAT this report be received for informational purposes. 

REPORT 

This report recognizes the many years of loyal and dedicated service delivered by individual City 
of Burnaby employees who retired in the months of January to June, 2015. During the past six 
months, we have had 22 retirements for a combined total of 609 years of service to the citizens 
of Burnaby. Following is a summary of each employee's career history with the City. 

This report also includes details in those instances where a formal presentation has taken place, 
either at a special retirement function or in the Mayor's Office. On behalf of Council and the 
citizens of Burnaby, the Mayor has sent each retiree a letter of appreciation for their valuable 
service and extending best wishes for their retirement years ahead. 

JANUARY RETIREMENTS 

Mr. Lee Goodman 

Lee Goodman retired from employment with the City on January 31, 2015 after 37 years of 
service. He commenced employment with Burnaby on March 28, 1978 in Parks, Recreation & 
Cultural Services and since July 25, 2011 has held the position of Foreman 2 - Grounds 
Maintenance. 
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Mr. James Pickering 

Jim Pickering retired from employment with the City on January 31, 2015 after 34 years of 
service. He commenced employment with Burnaby on May 27, 1981 in Parks, Recreation & 
Cultural Services and since March 11, 2013 has held the position of Foreman 3 - Parks 
Operations. 

Ms. Mara Cirotto 

Mara Cirotto retired from employment with the City on January 31, 2015 after 24 years of 
service. She commenced employment with Burnaby on January 22, 1990 in Parks, Recreation 
& Cultural Services and since November 23, 2009 has held the position of Supervisor 
Administration - PRCS. 

FEBRUARY RETIREMENTS 

Ms. Sharen Wenzlaff 

Sharen Wenzlaffretired from employment with the City on February 28,2015 after 36 years of 
service. She commenced employment with Burnaby on November 15, 1979 with the RCMP and 
since April 24, 2000 has held the position of Clerical Supervisor - RCMP. 

Presentation of Ms. Wenzlaffs retirement gift by the Office of the Mayor took place at Burnaby 
Mountain Golf Course Clubhouse on May 07, 2015. 

Mr. Gary Mockler 

Gary Mockler retired from employment with the City on February 28, 2015 after 30 years of 
service. He commenced employment with Burnaby on October 22, 1984 with Parks, Recreation 
& Cultural Services and since January 01, 2000 has held the position of Recreation Complex 
Supervisor. 

Ms. Lynda Maeve Orr 

Lynda Maeve Orr retired from employment with the City on February 28,2015 after 21 years of 
service. She commenced employment with Burnaby on March 18, 1992 with Parks, Recreation 
& Cultural Services and since May 10, 1999 has held the position of Assistant Museum 
Programmer. 
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MARCH RETIREMENTS 

Ms. Cindy Maltman 

Cindy Maltman retired from employment with the City on March 31, 2015 after 22 years of 
service. She commenced employment with the Burnaby Fire Department on November 08, 
1993, and since October 22,2012 has held the position of Fire Lieutenant. 

Mr. Allan Sayle 

Allan Sayle retired from employment with the City on March 31,2015 after 33 years of service. 
He commenced employment with the Burnaby Fire Department on March 15, 1982 and since 
October 15,2007 has held the position of Fire Captain. 

Ms. Lorri Gibbard 

Lorri Gibbard retired from employment with the City on March 31, 2015 after 34 years of 
service. She commenced employment with Burnaby on September 17, 1979 with Parks, 
Recreation & Cultural Services and since September 17, 1990 has held the position of Recreation 
Centre Supervisor 2. 

Mr. Robert Renger 

Robert Renger retired from employment with the City on March 31, 2015 after 33 years of 
service. He commenced employment with the Planning Department on February 01, 1982 and 
since May 01, 2000 has held the position of Planner 3. 

Ms. Sherry Iannacone 

Sherry Iannacone retired from employment with the City on March 31, 2015 after 25 years of 
service. She commenced employment with Burnaby on July 26, 1991 with Parks, Recreation & 
Cultural Services and since then has held the position of Parks Janitor. 

APRIL RETIREMENTS 

Mr. Daniel Mulligan 

Dan Mulligan retired from employment with the City on April 30, 2015 after 34 years of service. 
He commenced employment with Burnaby on September 08, 1981 with the Building Department 
and since November 30, 1995 has held the position of Assistant Chief Building Inspector. 
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Ms. Bernice Dawson 

Bernice Dawson retired from employment with the City on April 30, 2015 after 31 years of 
service. She commenced employment with the Burnaby RCMP on May 05, 1981 and since 
October 15, 2007 has held the position of Court Liaison Officer. 

Presentation of Ms. Dawson's retirement gift by the Office of the Mayor took place at Burnaby 
Mountain Golf Course Clubhouse on May 07,2015. 

Mr. Craig McKenzie 

Craig McKenzie retired from employment with the City on April 30, 2015 after 19 years of 
service. He commenced employment with Burnaby on March 05, 1996 with the Engineering 
Department and since December 25, 2006 has held the position of Garage Service Technician. 

Mr. Patrick Leong 

Patrick Leong retired from employment with the City on April 30, 2015 after 15 years of service. 
He commenced employment with Burnaby on November 12, 1998 with Information Services 
and since October 22,2012 has held the position of Network Architect 1. 

MAY RETIREMENTS 

Mr. Randy McCluskie 

Randy McCluskie retired from employment with the City on May 31, 2015 after 29 years of 
service. He was employed as a casual Lifeguard! Aquatic Leader with Parks, Recreation & 
Cultural Services from 1977 to 1987. He became a regular full time firefighter on May 04, 1987 
with the Burnaby Fire Department and since September 14, 2009 has held the position of Fire 
Captain. 

Mr. Daniel Kennedy 

Dan Kennedy retired from employment with the City on May 31, 2015 after 27 years of service. 
He commenced employment with the Burnaby Fire Department on September 06, 1988 and 
since January 16, 2012 has held the position of Fire Captain. 

Ms. Kathy Jones 

Kathy Jones retired from employment with the City on May 31,2015 after 27 years of service. 
She commenced employment with Burnaby RCMP on January 19, 1987 and since November 21, 
1994 has held the position of Supervisor - Financial Services. 
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Ms. Roseann Echlin 

Roseann Echlin retired from employment with the City on May 31, 2015 after 15 years of 
service. She commenced employment with Burnaby on February 02, 1999 with the Engineering 
Department and since September 25, 2004 has held the position of Clerk 3 - Physical Plant 
Maintenance. 

Mr. Leif Bjorseth 

Leif Bjorseth retired from employment with the City on May 31, 2015 after 13 years of service. 
He commenced employment with Burnaby on October 01, 2002 with the Engineering 
Department and since then has held the position of Assistant Director - Infrastructure Planning & 
Development Services. 

JUNE RETIREMENTS 

Mr. Richard Corden 

Rick Corden retired from employment with the City on June 30, 2015 after 35 years of service. 
He commenced employment with Burnaby on June 27, 1978 with the Engineering Department 
and since February 25, 2009 has held the position of Foreman 2 - Waterworks. 

Mr. Rick Gee 

Rick Gee retired from employment with the City on June 30, 2015 after 35 years of service. He 
commenced employment with Burnaby on August 11, 1980 with the Engineering Department 
and since April 18, 1996 has held the position of Equipment Operator 2 - Solid Waste & 
Recycling. 

R~rm~ 
patTennan~ 
DIRECTOR, HUMAN RESOURCES 
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